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Message from the HBA President
NANCY MCHUGH
In this part of the state, many of us enjoy time spent on the
Mississippi River and celebrate all it has to offer for recreation. The
river and boating also reminds me of a great phrase we all have
heard at some point in our business careers. My favorite is “A rising
tide lifts all boats!” This is an aphorism with the idea that an
improved economy will benefit all participants. As HBA members, I
would like to use this phrase to remind our members of the part
each of our businesses play in the success of our community and
our local economy. I feel it also means that together we can be
more successful which is why I encourage all to become more
active in HBA by going to membership meetings, using the
newsletter to promote business and place ads (for free)! Other
opportunities like attending the networking Holmen After 5 events
and volunteering for community events also helps our business and
community immeasurably! Feel free to contact any board member to
find out other ways to get involved!

Happy July! 

Sincerely,

Nancy McHugh
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Next Membership Meeting


Thursday, July 14, 2022
Speaker: Allison Steers
News 8 - Phase 3 Digital

12pm - 1pm  |  Holmen Library
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HBABoard Announcements
BY HBA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Kornfest Bartending opportunity and Korn Coupons to pass
out to patrons on grounds as a treat from HBA.

Website Update progress and cost

Membership rate increase 

Holmen School Supply Drive 

HBA Board of Directors held it's monthly meeting on Tuesday,
July 5th at Features in Holmen. Topics discussed were:

"Happiness is not in the
mere possession of

money; it lies in the joy
of achievement, in the

thrill of creative effort."
-  FRANKLIN D ROOSEVELT
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Membership Is Worth It
The Holmen Business Association has been in existence since September 30, 1974. This organization 
 has a long standing Purpose Statement which is to promote and protect the best interests of the
residents of Holmen area; to promote and strive for the improvement and betterment of all public
facilities and services within said area; to promote and encourage a better community and civic spirit
and to foster good will and friendships between and among all residents of said area; to cooperate
with county, town and village officials and with other civic and public organizations for the general
welfare of the Holmen area.

We, as an organization, have worked very diligently through the years to adhere to this Purpose
Statement. When the country was hit with COVID we had to take extreme measures to minimize
contact and be within government guidelines for the safety of or members.  We again are working
very hard to reinvigorate this organization in this new era of COVID but have been faced with
increased costs and expenses in this process. We have developed new ideas and worked to bring
back prior activities that promote the ideals of our Purpose Statement.  

So with our continued improvement and growth in mind we are increasing our annual membership
fee to $125 for Businesses and $75 for Non-Profit Organizations. This will be able to be paid online
through our new website. We are also adding the option to pay prorated rate of $5 for each monthly
meeting lunch up front also. The new rates will go into effect January 1, 2023.

This new payment option and more will be available on the new website that has a "go live date" of
August 1st. 

If you have any questions, concern or ideas, as always, please contact the Holmen Business
Association Board of Directors at holmenbusiness@gmail.com.

IMPORTANT ANNOUCEMENT



HBA

Gateway Area Council, Boy Scouts of America
2600 Quarry Road
La Crosse, WI 54601
Contact: Morgan Hoff, District Executive
email: morgan.hoff@scouting.org

Welcome New Members!
VOLUNTEER

NEEDS
FOR SPECIFIC QUESTIONS REGARDING THESE

OPPORTUNITIES ,  PLEASE REACH OUT DIRECTLY
TO THE CONTACT LISTED BELOW.
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Stone Distribution, LLC
N5550 Cty Rd Z
Onalaska, WI 54650
Contact: Dave Carney, Director of Sales & Marketing
email: dave.c@stonedistributionllc.com

Kornfest Bartending 
Saturday, August 20th

5pm - 9pm 
TWO 2 hour shifts available

(5pm - 7pm, 7pm - 9pm)

Sign up at an HBA event or email
Holmenbusiness@gmail.com



Sign up by JULY 25th for

guaranteed HBA shirt
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Holmen

Click HERE for full schedule!

Holmen Area Historical Society
Old Fashioned Ice Cream Social and Fundraiser

Don your vintage outfit and join us for an old fashioned
ice cream social and fundraiser to celebrate our love of
local history! It will be held at the Holmen Area
Community Center from 1pm to 3pm on Sunday, August
7. 

One of our primary functions is to maintain an archive of
items of local historical interest. We are raising funds to
pay the monthly rental fee for a climate controlled
storage unit. In addition to a silent auction of donated
antiques and traditional craft items, we will raffle off
framed and signed prints of two of the McGilvray Bridge 
paintings by Arthur Anderson and Michael Klafke and a painting of Long Coulee School done by
JoAnne Evavold. We also plan to have basket raffles of items contributed by local businesses and
individuals. 

We hope to enhance the gathering with local barbershop music and a display of vintage cars in
the parking lot. 

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/5/?ui=2&view=btop&ver=ops2cvpehp6#attid%253Datt_17f926faaa2581d1_0.1_f_l0tgv56r0
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WNB Financial is pleased to announce that Mark Kulig has
joined the Bank as Senior Vice President and Chief Retail
Officer. 

Kulig is responsible for the overall leadership of Retail
Banking for WNB and is a member of the Senior Leadership
Team. He brings 17 years of experience, all of which have
been spent in Retail Banking, most recently as the Director of
Retail Banking for Coulee Bank. 

 “Mark’s extensive background in Retail Banking will be a
great asset to WNB as we grow our retail brand in our
markets,” said David Vaselaar, WNB Financial President and
Chief Executive Officer. “The landscape of Retail Banking
continues to evolve rapidly, so Mark’s experience and
leadership will allow WNB to meet the needs of our clients by
offering innovative solutions through both traditional and
digital channels.” 

“I’m happy to join WNB Financial with its long history and dedication to serving its customers and
communities,” Kulig said. “I look forward to being active in all the communities we serve.” 

Kulig grew up in Onalaska but has spent the past 15 years in Holmen with his wife, Amber, and two
daughters. He’s an active board member for the Coulee Region Business Center and also
volunteers his time for Junior Achievement and the Future Business Leaders of America. 
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HAPPENINGS
Holmen

Mark Kulig Joins WNB Financial as
SVP Chief Retail Officer



H
BA

HBA BUSINESS BUZZ PAGE 08

HAPPENINGS
Holmen

July Business of the Month
Holmen Public Library

Holmen Public Library is one of La Crosse
County Library’s five service locations. Our
unique model is built on collaboration with our
municipalities providing the building,
maintenance, furniture and fixtures and La
Crosse County provides the Staffing and 

Pictured from left to right: Jason Grossklaus, Karla Swaney, Christine Bradshaw,
Beth Bakkum, Denan Johnson, Nancy McHugh

resources. This successful partnership in the Village of Holmen dates back to 1978, when the library
started in a room in Village Hall run by long-time Staff member Deen Layland who retired in 2019. 

It was not long before the library had outgrown that humble space, and it was the Holmen Business
Association that stepped forward and led the way to fundraise for the purchase and renovation of the
former grocery store building on State Street where the library was able to serve the community from
1988 until 2017. In September of 2017, our brand-new facility with 18,000 square feet—including a
Community Room and the County Library Administrative Center—opened its doors on 121 W Legion
Street. We’ve been serving the Holmen community from this beautiful facility ever since and will
celebrate our five-year anniversary this September.   

To celebrate our upcoming
anniversary, we’re starting a
“Countdown Movie Mondays” series
in August, during which we’ll show a
movie from each of the previous five
decades every Monday at 2:15pm (see
our website for movie listings). 

To stay up to date on all the library’s
services and programming, we
encourage you to visit our website at
lacrossecountylibrary.org and sign up
for our e-newsletter. From there you
can also register for a library card to
access our full array of services. 
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In the upcoming Explore La Crosse Visitor Guide, we are excited to feature
and empower women business leaders of the La Crosse Region. The
Explore La Crosse team is hosting a brunch with coffee and pastries on
Monday, July 18th at 11:00 am and we are inviting local women members to
join us and chat about what it means to be a women in business in the La
Crosse Region and share empowering experiences that you've had over the
years.

After our meeting, we will compile highlights of our conversations into an
article and feature the piece in our next guide. 
This brunch is on a first come - first serve basis and we plan to take the first
10 applicants! 

We look forward to meeting with you soon at the Explore La Crosse Office:
123 7th Street S, La Crosse, WI 54601. 




Register to attend
by clicking here!

For any additional questions,

please contact:



Haleigh Doyle
Director of Media and Marketing

doyle@explorelacrosse.com
Phone: (608) 782-2211

 
Abby Kosloski 

Marketing and Project
Engagement Intern

kosloski@explorelacrosse.com
Phone: (608)782-2366




https://track.robly.com/36ba6f56-697b-4ae9-9c7c-0af89f7b774ca1808ff9c0a9abd38c949b3016948af4
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd2JkDb5lqdewoJZ4CzDFWctsUa4mRLbR2Fz8Sw5ZDT9C9coQ/viewform
mailto:doyle@explorelacrosse.com
mailto:kosloski@explorelacrosse.com
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 Boys and Girls Club
 Holmen Public Library

The Holmen Area Business Association is starting a campaign for school supplies to be given to the
districts school underprivileged children who are not able to get all of the supplies needed for the
school year. The collection will be from July 15th to August 15th.

Attached is the list of supplies that are needed for each grade in the Holmen School District. 
This is the first year HBA is doing this and we are trying to gain some traction within the HBA
membership by asking you through direct email and the newsletter. 

We are happy to accept the supplies at convenient drop off places in Holmen at the following
locations: 

 
We would also be happy to receive cash or check donations at WNB Financial in Holmen, attention
to Jason Grossklaus. (Checks can be made to HBA) With your monetary donation we will go out and
shop for the supplies that are most in need. 

This school supply drive only recently was started so we do not have a lot of time as we are
planning to deliver all of the supplies to the district on August 15th. Time is of the essence.                   
Thank you very much for your consideration and your generous donations!
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HAPPENINGS
Holmen

First Annual HBA School Supply Drive!

click here to see school supply lists

https://drive.google.com/file/d/16Tx645jNaR7yIOIb8J-15gloqiFtfxO_/view?usp=sharing
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WNB Financial is pleased to announce that Jason Grossklaus
has joined the Bank as Vice President and Business Banking
Officer in Holmen, Wis. 

Grossklaus brings 16 years of commercial lending experience,
most recently with United One Credit Union and Altra Federal
Credit Union. He’s passionate about helping customers
achieve their business goals and tailoring products and
services to their specific needs. 

“We’re very grateful and fortunate to have Jason join our
growing team in Holmen,” said Dave Justus, WNB Financial
Community President – Holmen. “Jason’s reputation for
building and cultivating relationships with small businesses
aligns perfectly with our Brand of Service, Solutions, and
Community.” 
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HAPPENINGS
Holmen
Grossklaus Joins WNB Financial

Business Banking Team in Holmen



“I’m excited to be back in the Coulee Region and working for WNB, which has a culture that
perfectly matches my style of lending,” Grossklaus said. “I bring an open mind and think outside
the box with each relationship I develop.” 

Grossklaus looks forward to rejoining the Holmen Business Administration and La Crosse Area
Chamber of Commerce to deepen his community roots. He and his wife, Christina, have two
children and are building a new home in Holmen. In his free time, Grossklaus enjoys golfing, being
on the river, and spending time with family and friends. 

WNB’s new full-service office is now open at 1506 Cole Court in Holmen. 
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The Holmen Area Foundation is continuing to be a presence in the community in various ways this summer. You may have
spotted us in our blue shirts here and there as you took part in your summer events. 

Our biggest fundraiser of the year, the Mike Schmitz Memorial golf tournament, took place a week later in June than
planned due to the super soaker rain effects on our initial day. Our actual event turned out to be a glorious day in the sun
for the over 30 teams that came out to support our Foundation and the Holmen High Activities department. We
appreciated all who took part in this special gathering to celebrate friendships and to help our community and school
through their investment of their donations. We raised a generous amount of around $11,000,  which will be split between
the school and Foundation to invest in our ongoing work.

 We also gave a hand once more to the Grandview Garden Club with their planting of beautiful flowers and addition of
mulch around the plantings by the HD Rootbeer Stand this spring and early summer. It provides a great gateway into our
community as you enter Holmen from the north.

A special recognition is extended to former Holmen High student Jordan Briskey, who worked so hard in developing and
carrying out a tribute to our Vietnam War veterans at the West Copeland Park in Northside La Crosse. Our Foundation
worked as a pass through account to help funnel funds to the appropriate sources to help in the development of this
memorial. Again, a thank you to Jordan and our veterans. Take some time yet this summer and fall to drive down to check
out was has been developed here. It’s a truly wonderful site, and sight, to behold.

Hoping you also have taken some time to check out the Sunday summer evening concerts at the Halfway Creek Park
bandshell, as the concerts are back and it is hard to beat a nice evening from 5-7 pm listening to the variety of music
provided by the groups that perform there weekly. We are one of the sponsors of this recently developed tradition for our
community. Thanks to Nancy Proctor for her long-time efforts to develop and promote this music event.
We had a successful evening of providing a wonderful pulled pork meal in early June as we headed into summer with a
Pork in the Plaza event behind the downtown Holmen Moxy's location. We are hoping to set up another meal sometime yet
this summer, and that will lead into another good night of eating with a food truck event at Empire Stadium at the high
school for our high school Homecoming event on Friday, September 16. 

The next day, September 17, will be the celebration of our 25th Anniversary of our Foundation at the Halfway Creek
bandshell, where we will celebrate our past and look to our future with the announcement of the special ways we will
continue to mark our presence in the Holmen community. Mark your calendar to come and join us. We start that day with
a Fun Run on the nearby bike trail and proceed with a meal, games, and a short program during the rest of the event.
Our next round of HAF grants will be shared following our July 1 deadline so educational staff can order desired items
prior to the new school year for our Viking grants. Those specifics will be shared in the next edition of the Visions
newsletter. We appreciate those who have engaging plans to enhance the scope of their teaching through their application
for these grants.

 We have said recent goodbyes and thanks to several Foundation members, and are welcoming Karen Rooney, Erin Malak,
Thanh Duquette, and Kathy Reinholt to our group as we look to maintain our group at 20 members.

 We appreciate those who have supported our efforts in the past as part of the Holmen community and welcome all future
efforts to keep Holmen as a vibrant, growing community with a focus on service and inclusion.
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Holmen Area Foundation
Foundation Footprints - July/August 2022
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Holmen

SHARE YOUR GOOD NEWS!
HBA offers a FREE opportunity to share current happenings
within your business, around the community, and MORE! 

SUBMIT TO: holmenbusiness@gmail.com
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Holmen



HBAUpcoming Events
HBA is excited to assist Features Sports Bar & Grill

in hosting the next Holmen After 5! 



We look forward to seeing you our members
attend this networking opportunity!
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July
Membership Meeting

Thursday, July 14th
12pm - 1pm

Holmen Library



Holmen After 5
Features - Holmen
Thursday, July 21st

5pm - 7pm



August
NO MONTHLY 

MEMBERSHIP MEETING



HBA Board Meeting
Tuesday, August 2nd

12pm - 1pm
Features - Holmen



VOLUNTEER!

Kornfest Bartending
Saturday, August 20th
See volunteer section on page 3 for more info 






HBAUpcoming Events
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Members & Board/Committees
ACHIEVE PHYSICAL THERAPY & SPORTS MEDICINE
ALTRA FEDERAL CREDIT UNION
AMERICAN FAMILY INSURANCE -  JASON LASSEN
ASSOCIATED BANK
BETHANY ST .  JOSEPH'S CORP./  PRAIRIE HOME SENIOR LIVING
BLUFF COUNTRY STORAGE LLC
BLUFF VIEW BANK
BREMER BANK
BRICKL BROTHERS
BURN BOOT CAMP
CELL PLUS/US CELLULAR
CITIZENS F IRST BANK
CLEAR CHOICE ENERGY & HOME SOLUTIONS
COACHES CORNER
CORDELL ’S  AUTOMOTIVE
COULEE BANK
COULEE L IFE CHURCH
COURTESY CORPORATION
COVERRA INSURANCE SERVICES ,  INC.
CREEKSIDE FENCE
DAVIG FINANCIAL CORPORATION
DBS GROUP ,  LLC
D LUX SCREEN PRINTING
DOGGIE BUSINESS/ INVISIBLE FENCE
DON RICK INSURANCE
DRUGAN'S CASTLE MOUND
EAGLE CREST COMMUNITIES
EDWARD JONES -  BARRY PLOESSL ,  AAMS
EDWARD JONES -  CODY HOUGOM
EDWARD JONES -  PAUL GUNDERSON
ENGELSON & ASSOCIATES LTD
EO JOHNSON BUSINESS TECHNOLOGIES
FEATURES SPORTS BAR & GRILL
FESTIVAL FOODS
FIRST AMERICAN ROOFING & SIDING INC
FRIENDS OF MCGILVRAY ROAD
GATEWAY AREA COUNCIL ,  BOY SCOUTS OF AMERICA
GERRARD HOESCHLER
GERKE EXCAVATING
HARTLAND CONSTRUCTION LLC
HOLMEN ACE HARDWARE
HOLMEN AREA COMMUNITY CENTER
HOLMEN AREA FOUNDATION
HOLMEN AREA HISTORICAL SOCIETY
HOLMEN AREA ROTARY CLUB
HOLMEN’S HOPE
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Members & Board/Committees
HOLMEN LOCKER & MEAT MARKET
HOLMEN LUTHERAN CHURCH
HOLMEN PUMPING SERVICE ,  INC.
J IM CARLSON AUTOMOTIVE CENTER
KWIK TRIP
LA CROSSE COUNTY LIBRARY
LA CROSSE LOGGERS BASEBALL
LADCO
LAND HOME FINANCIAL SERVICES
LOWMAN FAMILY DENTAL
MAGNUM MEDIA
MARKET & JOHNSON,  INC
MOXY SALON AND SPA
NANCY PROCTOR |  CIVIC MEMEBER ,  HALFWAY CREEK CONCERTS IN THE PARK
NORTHWEST MUTUAL
O'BRIEN & ASSOCIATES
OPTICAL FASHIONS EYE CARE CLINIC
PREMIER SPINE HEALTH & INJURY
PROPERTY LOGIC
RE/MAX RESULTS -  L ISA KIND
RE/MAX RESULTS -  CHRIS RICHGELS
RIVER BANK
RIVER TOWN DENTAL
RIVER VALLEY REALTORS ,  COLDWELL BANKER
RUGRODEN DRAFTING & DESIGN
RUNDE METAL RECYCLING
SCHOOL DISTRICT OF HOLMEN
SCHNEIDER/ZIEGLER HEATING & AIR CONDITIONING
SERENITY WATERS
SHINY OBJECTS BOUTIQUE
SMOKEY'S BAR AND GRILL
STATE FARM -  BRYAN HELGESON
STETTER ELECTRIC
STONE DISTRIBUTION,  LLC
SUE MRAVIK & ASSOCIATES
TAKE 5 PRODUCTIONS
THE GRIND COFFEEHOUSE
THE MOB STOP
THRIVENT
TOWN N'  COUNTRY TITLE
TOWN OF HOLLAND
VERVE ,  A CREDIT UNION
VILLAGE OF HOLMEN
WNB FINANCIAL
XCEL ENERGY

Note to Membership:
If your business name is presented incorrectly or has been included/omitted in error, please email Holmenbusiness@gmail.com
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Connect with Us!
P.O. Box 163, Holmen, WI 54636
holmenbusiness@gmail.com

www.holmenbusinessassociation.com




Our Community Partners



HOLMEN POLICE
HOLMEN AREA FIRE DEPT.

HOLMEN SCHOOL DISTRICT
VILLAGE OF HOLMEN
TOWN OF HOLLAND

Board Of Directors/Committee Members
PRESIDENT
VICE PRESIDENT
SECRETARY
TREASURER
MEMBERSHIP
COMMUNICATIONS
EVENTS
PAST PRESIDENT

NANCY MCHUGH
KARLA SWANEY
JNELL GOYETTE
JUSTIN KOHLS
PAUL GUNDERSON
JASON GROSSKLAUS
GABI MACK
LAURIE BUCHNER

TOWN N' COUNTRY TITLE
VERVE, A CREDIT UNION
RE/MAX RESULTS-LISA KIND
ASSOCIATED BANK
EDWARD JONES
WNB FINANCIAL
AMERICAN FAMILY INSURANCE
BREMER BANK

NANCY@TOWNNCOUNTRYTITLE.COM
KSWANEY@VERVECU.COM
JNELLGOYETTE@GMAIL.COM
JUSTIN.KOHLS@ASSOCIATEDBANK.COM
PAUL.GUNDERSON@EDWARDJONES.COM
JASONG@WNBFINANCIAL.COM
GMACK@AMFAM.COM
LLBUCHNER@BREMER.COM

https://www.facebook.com/HolmenBusiness
mailto:holmenbusiness@gmail.com
http://www.holmenbusinessassociation.com/
http://www.holmenbusinessassociation.com/

